Please take a few moments to personalize this letter before sending it. 

Dear [Your Legislator’s Name],

Federal law recognizes the need to protect victims of sexual and domestic violence, and stalking from discrimination as evidenced in the Violence Against Women Act (VAWA) passed in 2005.  However, VAWA does not apply to all multifamily subsidized housing, private housing or state assisted housing. Many states have passed legislation similar to the VAWA for housing protection for private or state tenants.  Massachusetts has no such law. Often this has a devastating effect on the lives of victims.  This year, SB 627, HB 1747, An Act Relative to Housing Discrimination Against Victims of Domestic Violence, Rape, Sexual Assault and Stalking could remedy this gap in protection for numerous victims.

Rape, sexual assault as well as domestic violence and stalking are endemic in Massachusetts as well as in the rest of the country and fear of the consequences to housing is one of the main factors keeping victims from taking action to protect themselves and their children. There are few options for victims of sexual and domestic violence and stalking.  Some victims face retaliatory evictions and discrimination in finding alternative housing. Others may stay in dangerous situations for fear of the financial consequences of breaking their leases.  Waiting lists for subsidized housing are years long and emergency homeless shelters are saturated with victims.  In many cases, the very real fear of becoming homeless or not being able to find housing keep victims in unsafe situations.  

This legislation provides protections for sexual and domestic violence, and stalking victims by preventing: 

· housing denial due to reasons related to abuse

· inquiries into the tenant or prospective tenant’s status as a victim of sexual or domestic violence, or stalking 

· financial penalties from the breaking of a lease for purposes related to abuse 

· retribution from landlords in the form of termination, failure to renew, or refusal to rent to a tenant or occupant for having broken the lease or requested refund of prepaid rent  

· The bill will also ensure that landlords either respond within 48 hours to requests for lock-changes, or allow the tenant to change the lock themselves 

As a resident/registered voter/constituent/ of [City], I am writing to encourage you to support this significant legislation that will affect the safety and well being of members of our community.
I’d appreciate your support of community based victim service providers and the aforementioned legislative bill.  Thank you for supporting victims, families and your community, 

Sincerely,

[Your Name and Address]
